

IDE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 20th March 2013
Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Nick Bradley, Matt Ward, Louise Watson, Sally Cooke, Chris Bishop.
Also in attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), Kevin Lake (T.D.C. Councillor), John Goodey (T.D.C. Councillor). There were two members of the public present.
Public Participation: A representative of the “C50 campaign group” advised that they are hopeful that some action will be taken regarding the speed limit and they will continue to lobby for a name change.  All agreed that consistency is required with the road name and that the Parish Council will continue to back the campaign.
1. Apologies for absence: Sarah Tiley, Peter Pattison, John Smart
2. Declarations of Interest: None
3. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of 16th January were approved and signed by the Chairman as being a correct record of the meeting.
4. Progress reports for information:
· C50 – see public participation above.
· Manhole cover outside No 7 Fore Street – This has still not been repaired.. 
 Action point: Barry to report again to South West Water.
· Cemetery – Work to provide a new area of cremation plots has been completed.  
Sally provided details of the burial fees to be charged from 1st April 2013 onwards - these had been increased in line with the RPI.  Fees for cremation plots had been increased to reflect the recent costs involved.  All agreed to adopt the new fees.
Quotes for the provision of a handrail have been received by Sarah Tiley and the details will be emailed to Councillors for their consideration.

· Parking on Ide Straight – No response received from Alan Connett.  Devon CC and the Police are aware of the situation.
· Flower beds at left hand side of Car Park – only one quote has been received to date. It may be appropriate to just tidy up at the moment. To be discussed at next meeting.
· Bus Shelter – The Perspex sheet has been installed.  

· The path between Ide Straight & the College – Louise advised that Devon CC are not prepared to re-install a stile to prevent horse riders using this path as wheelchairs and pushchairs etc. would not be able to use it.  They will however consider a “chicaned gate”
Action point: Louise to query cost and way forward.

Matt Ward arrives at the meeting.
· Re-painting of double yellow lines in Station Road – this has been done.
· Flooding in Fore Street – No progress to report re the drain outside the hall following the meeting with Jamie Hewitt. 
Strutt and Parker have responded to the letter sent following the November flood advising that the Church Commissioners would consider any proposal from Ide PC to install (at our expense) an anti-flooding device.  Strutt and Parker advise that their hourly rate for any involvement by them is currently £110 and this would be over and above any charges from their client’s solicitors.
Due to the continued wet weather, the flood screen at the rear of the Hall had not yet been cleared of the silt built up over the winter.
Action point: Barry to contact Bob Lowton.
· Lay-by between Plane Trees and Earles Court – The road has recently been re-surfaced and the lay by has been laid with gravel – a marked improvement.  The broken fence and the damage to the structure of the bank of the stream at Earles Court corner has been reported to Highways.
· Neighbourhood Plan Update (Chris Bishop): Formal notice has been given to TDC of our intention to prepare a Neighbourhood Plan to include the whole of Ide Parish.  They have provided notices to be publicly displayed for six weeks, in which time residents can make their comments known.  The process of setting up a plan will take some time and ends with a village referendum.  Letters and questionnaires are to be sent to all householders within the Parish and Chris confirmed that we are allowed to use the Elector Roll for this purpose.
· Allotments – The hedge boundaries have been trimmed and Nick will check with Mark Thomas that all allotment holders are happy with the work.
There is a problem with the stream which borders the path to the allotments. 

Action point: as this is on school land Nick is to write to Devon CC and the school to ask for this to be remedied.
The annual fees are due in July- prior to this the allotments will be reviewed to ensure they are all being cared for and holders contacted accordingly. 


Kevin Lake arrives at the meeting.
5. New Items arising:

· General Maintenance – “Forget-me-not gardening services” have increased their tariff.

Action point: Barry to query with them before agreeing new terms.
· Hawthorn’s Accounting Service – Annual charge has increased from £48 to £60 due to new PAYE system causing increased work.  All agreed to accept new fees.
Action point: Rose to contact them to confirm.
· Village Car Park – The Community Shop Portacabin has now been removed and a decision is required as to whether re-surfacing is necessary.

Action point: Barry to obtain quotes for re-surfacing and for repairs/making good. 
John Goodey advised that funding for the car park may be available through the Rural Aid Fund. 
Action point: Barry to investigate.
6. Finance: 
· Receipts and Payments for previous 2 months - Receipts since 16th January 2013 were just £10 relating to website advertising fees. Payments out totalled £431.  The resulting bank balance was £6,441 credit.

Rose advised that she had prepared the VAT claim totalling £595 and this will be sent to HMRC by the end of March.
7. 
Recent Planning Applications:
· 1 Old Vicarage Close, Ide – Tree pruning - approved

· 3 The Green, Ide – Rear extension - approved

· 11 Fore Street, Ide – Garage and Porch – awaiting decision

· Ide First School – conversion of garage into play area – awaiting decision

· Reed Cottage, Rollsbridge, Ide – conversion of barns into two dwellings – awaiting decision
8.
Councillors’ Reports: 

Louise has been approached by a resident about the faulty man-hole cover outside 17 High Street.  The noise from traffic driving over it is keeping people awake.  This has been reported to Highways several times but nothing has been done.
Action point: Barry to report.


Barry has received a request for a “dog waste bin” to be placed in the High Street.  To be included on the agenda for May’s meeting.  In the meantime the Ide Times article for April will remind dog owners that double wrapped dog waste can be placed into the green public refuse bins.
9. 
Correspondence Received: 

Letter from South & West Internal Audit offering payroll services

Copy of letter from Devon CC sent to resident about C50 campaign

Letter received from residents near Bowhay Farm thanking Ide PC for objecting to solar farm

Letter from TDC re Community Right to Bid

Letter from HMRC re Real-time PAYE

Email from Councillor Alan Connett advising that Council Tax bills can now be paid over 12 months rather than traditional 10.  Action point: Rose to add to Ide Times article for April.
Clerks and Councils Direct magazines
Date of next meeting to include AGM: 
Wednesday 15th May 2013, Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm
Minutes Signed……………………………….. 
Date…………………………….
(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)
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